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The mission of Pioneer 
Heritage Conservation 
Trust—to preserve the 
land and its resources—
has been steadfast 
through the years since 
the trust was formed in 
1985.  The means of car-
rying out that mission, 
however, continues to 
evolve, just as the atti-
tudes of Minnesotans to-
ward conservation and 
land use have evolved in 
the last 31 years.  The 
original funding legacy 
stipulated that only the 
earnings could be used 
for current projects and 
expenses.  Directors at 
that time stipulated that 

memberships, bequests 
and memorials be depos-
ited in that restricted 
fund from which only 
earnings could be with-
drawn. 

As anyone who has not 
been living in the middle 
of a cattail choked wet-
land knows, the current 
earnings on capital invest-
ments have dropped 
mightily in the last several 
years, giving PHCT a real 
handicap in terms of an-
nual funds available to 
get things done. 

In October, 2013, the 
Board of Directors passed 
a resolution that stated: 
άunless specifically desig-

nated as restricted, all 
memberships shall be 
used for operational pur-
poses.  Unless otherwise 
designated, bequests in 
the amount of $500 or 
more will be placed in the 
restricted fundέΦ 

That change helped, of 
course, but has not been 
a panacea.  Renewing 
your membership or giv-
ing a larger gift is still ex-
tremely important.  See 
the back page of this 
newsletter to learn how. 

 

Same Mission, Evolving Means 
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college or university as a 
full-time student with a 
major in the field of envi-
ronmental sciences.  Ap-
plicants must be a resi-
dent of Douglas, Pope, 
Grant or Otter Tail coun-
ty.  The successful appli-
cants will be chosen 
based on scholastic suc-
cess and demonstrated 
interest in the environ-
mental sciences. 

Pioneer Heritage Conser-
vation Trust also sponsors 

Pioneer Heritage Con-
servation Trust meets 
on the second Monday 
of September, Decem-
ber, March and June at 
7:00 PM.  The 
meetings are held in 
The Military House on 
the campus of the Ev-
ansville Historical 
Foundation, 304 South 
Gran Street, Evansville, 
Minnesota.  You are 
invited to attend! 

Pioneer Heritage Conser-
vation Trust will be taking 
applications through Feb-
ruary for three 2017 post-
secondary scholarships.  
Included are the Vernon 
P. Ostrom Scholarship, 
the Harvey K. Nelson 
Scholarship, and the Dean 
A. Elmer Scholarship.  
Each is $500 or more, as 
determined by the Board 
of Directors.  Applications 
are open to students who 
are or will be attending a 

three other annual schol-
arships.  A classroom 
scholarship is available to 
school classes to provide 
or supplement an educa-
tional experience in envi-
ronmental science or con-
servation.  One or more 
youth scholarships will 
help qualified students 
defray expenses of 
attending a conservation 
or environmental camp.  
An elementary/secondary 
educator scholarship will 

help a teacher with con-
tinuing education in the 
environmental sciences. 

See www.phctrust.org for 
details. 

Email your questions to 
contact@phctrust.org . 

PHCT is active in Otter 
Tail, Grant, Douglas, 
Pope Counties and the 
surrounding areas. 

Scholarship Opportunities 

http://www.phctrust.org
mailto:contact@phctrust.org
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awarded a grant in 
2016.  If your school 
doesnΩt have a team, 
contact PHCT for help 
getting started.   

The Ashby Schools fifth 
grade class again re-
ceived a classroom 
scholarship to help 
them fund a field trip 
to Prairie Wetlands 
Learning Center. No 
other classroom schol-
arship applications 
were received. Scholar-

ships are available to 
school classes to provide 
or supplement an edu-
cational experience in 
environmental science 
or conservation. 

Youth Day sponsor.   
Pioneer Heritage Con-
servation Trust made a 
grant to the Minne-
waska Chapter of Ducks 
Unlimited to help offset 
expenses for their 2016 
Pope County Youth Day.  
The event, held on May 

21, 2016, featured a 
JAKEΩS take aim shooting 
event, youth trap 
shooting, waterfowl 
identification, and tur-
key hunting among oth-
er activities.  Co-
sponsors were the local 
chapters of Pheasants 
Forever and the Nation-
al Wild Turkey Federa-
tion. 

Trap shooting as a high 
school activity contin-
ues to grow.  Over 400 
Minnesota schools par-
ticipated in the Minne-
sota State High School 
Clay Target League in 
2016.  Pioneer Heritage 
Conservation Trust has 
helped teams get going 
at schools in the four 
county service area 
with one time $500 
startup grants.  Minne-
waska High School was 

Youth Outdoor Activity 
Day is a fantastic out-
door education event 
put on annually by the 
Viking Sportsmen, Doug-
las County Pheasants 
Forever, more than 250 
volunteers, plus many 
other local conservation
-oriented organizations 
and businesses as spon-
sors.  The August 28 
event had major funding 
through a $24,000 grant 
through the MNDNR 
Hunter Recruitment and 

Retention Program. 

Dean Krebs, President of 
Douglas County PF, had 
this to say: άWhat a day 
it was!  This yearΩs event 
featured 39 activities for 
kids of all ages to take 
part in.  How many took 
part?  A record 1,811 
kids were in attendance 
participating in outdoor 
activities.  In addition, 
we had over 200 adults 
try shooting a gun or 
bow for the first time 
ever.  We gave away 

over 1,000 
pieces of 
equipment 
(fishing rods 
and reels, 
bows, and 
BB guns), 
many of 
which went 
to kids who 
didnΩt have 
these basic 
tools to start 
their out-
door ca-

reers.  One of the things 
that impressed me the 
most was the quality of 
activities.  The amount 
of planning and prepara-
tion by the groups that 
put on activities was 
simply outstand-
ing.  These activities are 
getting so realistic that 
kids truly get to appreci-
ate what the activity is 
all about!  Another thing 
I noted was that from 
11:00 am until the end 
at 4:30 pm, none of 

these 1,811 kids were 
staring at a screen.  No 
computers, no TV, no 
iPads, no screens.  I 
think last night there 
were a lot of tired kids.έ 

Pioneer Heritage Con-
servation Trust was a 
financial sponsor as well 
as an activity sponsor.  
The PHCT booth provid-
ed youth with the op-
portunity to help build a 
mallard hen nest, as well 
as learn about the con-
servation and habitat 
restoration activities 
carried out by the Trust.  
More than 260 kids—
and some parents—
entered the PHCT draw-
ing for a Ruger 10/22 
rifle. The rifle was won 
by Austin Jenc, 13, of 
rural Alexandria. 

Mark your calendar for 
the 4th Annual Youth Ac-
tivity Day on August 27, 
2017.  Your kids—or 
grandkids—will love it! 

Youth Outdoor Activity Day 
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Rick Paulsen, Treasurer 
of PHCT, presents the 
Ruger 10/22 to drawing 
winner Austin Jenc  

 The Conservation Part-
ners Legacy Grants pro-
gram continues to be an 
important way to lever-
age taxpayer dollars for 
the conservation of natu-
ral resources.  Last yearΩs 
newsletter discussed how 
many of our shallow wet-
lands have become 
choked with invasive (and 
non-native) cattails, ren-
dering them next to use-
less as nesting, resting or 
feeding habitat for many 
Minnesota wildlife spe-
cies.  As a CPL grantee, 
Pioneer Heritage Conser-
vation Trust has worked 
to restore seasonal wet-
lands to their original sta-
tus as important habitat 
for waterfowl and other 
species.  Two grants, Inva-
sive Cattail Control and 
Seasonal Wetlands 
Cattail Control were com-
pleted in late 2015 and 

2016. Total funding was 
$49,500 of reimbursable 
CPL dollars, plus $11,000 
in-kind funding by Morris 
Wetland Management 
District, USFWS, and 
$3353 by PHCT. 

The Seasonal Wetlands 
Cattail Control II grant 
was awarded to PHCT in 
February, 2016, for 
$50,000.  The required 
10% match funds, which 
can be either a cash 
match or in-kind contribu-
tions, has been covered 
with the help of several of 
our conservation part-
ners:  the Viking Sports-
men, Otter Tail Pheas-
ants Forever, Fergus Falls 
Fish and Game Club, 
Pope County Pheasants 
Forever and the Gobblers 
of Glacial Ridge.  Work 
began this fall with the 
removal of cattails, the 
associated root mass and 
sediment from 16 season-
al wetlands at the Doran 
WMA south of Fergus 
Falls and 4 wetlands at 
the Hunters Paradise 
WMA near Wheaton.  As 
weather conditions per-
mit in 2017 work will be 
done on 4 wetlands on 
White Bear WMA near 
Lowry.  Spoil piles will be 
leveled and seeded back 
to native grasses. Noxious 
weeds will be controlled 
as needed. 

The Seasonal Wetlands 
Cattail Control III grant 
was awarded in October, 
2016.  Reimbursable 
funds for this grant are 
$50,000 and will be used 
for the restoration of sea-
sonal ponds on Rothi and 
Pepperton WPAΩs in Ste-
vens County.  The Morris 
Wetland Management 
District will provide $8000 
of in-kind match as need-
ed.  The work will entail 
cattail and sediment re-
moval in numerous small 
pond areas, leveling of 
the spoil and reseeding as 
conditions permit. Work 
will begin in August 2017 
or when wetland condi-
tions are dry enough. 

A CPL grant entitled Sea-
sonal Wetlands Cattail 
Control IV was also ap-
plied for in August, 2016.  
This grant was partially 
funded to the extent of 
$100,000, which will be 
used to restore seasonal 
wetlands in Kandiyohi 
County.  The work plan is 
currently being finalized 
with a goal of starting the 
project in mid-2017.  It is 
important to note here 
that PHCT funds will not 
be used for this project 
since it is out of our four-
county service area.  Ra-
ther the experience and 
expertise of the PHCT 
habitat committee (Craig 
DeJong and others) in CPL 

grant writing and admin-
istration is being lever-
aged to help out conser-
vation groups and public 
lands managers in adja-
cent areas.  

Conservation Partners Legacy grants  

Hen Nest Project 

The long running mal-
lard hen nest project 
continues with Lars Nel-
son in charge.  Nests are 
currently rolled and re-
furbished in a heated 
building at Alex Irriga-
tion and Landscaping, 
thanks to the generosity 
of owner Dan Obrien.  
Flax straw, the preferred 
nesting material, comes 
from a grower near 
Maplewood State Park.  
Used stop sign posts are 
purchased from H&R 
Construction near Dal-
ton.  Brackets for attach-
ing the nests to the 
posts are fabricated by 
vocational agriculture 
students at Ashby under 
the guidance of Dustin 
Steenblock, instructor.  
If you would like to help 
build and place nests in 
January, call Lars at 
320.766.2938 or email 
contact@phctrust.org .  
Nests are available for 
your suitable wetland, 
new or to refurbish your 
older nests.  A donation 
of $30 per unit (two cyl-
inders) is requested. 

mailto:contact@phctrust.org


Our time on earth is brief, yet the land 
goes on forever, carrying with it the 
marks of each succeeding landowner.  As 
fleeting trespassers on land that belongs 
to future generations, we must touch the 
land gently, caring for it as true stewards, 
so that those who assess our record will 
see our love and respect for the land and 
life.  (Robert  B.  Oetting) 

2016/17 Officers and Directors 
Stephan Henry, Jr, President,   
(320) 491-9647 Director, Otter Tail Co. 
  stevegcf2@gmail.com 
Robert Peters , Vice  President 
  Director, Pope Co. 
Terry Lejcher Director, Ottertail Co. 
       
Steve Pauly Director, Pope Co. 
Lars Nelson                   Director, Douglas Co. 
 
Joe Montonye Director, Grant Co. 
Andy Bye  Director, Grant Co. 
 
Rick Paulsen Treasurer 
  Director, Douglas Co. 
 
Dale Stinton                  Secretary 
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  Director at Large 
  dgstinton@gctel.com 
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

PIONEER HERITAGE CONSERVATION TRUST MEMBERSHIP FORM 

All information is for the use of PHCT only.   Please make your check payable to PHCT. 
Mail to PHCT, PO Box 337, Evansville, MN  56326      Donations are tax deductible under IRS Code Sec. 501(c)3 

____New membership    ____Renewal membership      Your check number_________   Amount $_________ 

______$30 Annual   ______$100 Four years    ______$500 Life    ______$1000 Heritage    ______Other Gift 

Name(s):_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address: _________________________________________________________________________________ 

City:  _____________________________________    State:  ________________   Zip:  __________________ 

Home Phone: (_____) ______________  E-Mail:  ________________________________________________ 

Cut on dashed line 

Thinking of joining Pioneer Heritage Conservation Trust?  Fill out the form below and mail it along with 
your check to PHCT.  Already a member?  Take a look at the bottom of the mailing label on this newsletter. 
ThatΩs your membership expiration date.  If itΩs prior to todayΩs date, please renew now.    Thank you! 

Drawing by Ross Hier 

Learn more about us at WWW.PHCtrust.org 


